
 

United Kingdom 
Retail sales rebound in April, but upturn lacks legs 

 Retail sales rose 2.3% in April after 1.4% decline in 

March 

 Three-month growth rate shows improvement, 

posting a modest 0.3% increase 

 Spending under pressures from rising prices and 

weak wage growth 

UK retail sales were better than expected in April, more than 

making up for a disappointing March and adding to data 

which suggest the economy started the second quarter on a 

strong footing. Questions persist, however, as to whether this 

upturn has legs. 

Retail sales rebounded 2.3% in April, according to the Office 

for National Statistics, up 4.0% on a year ago and recovering 

nicely from a 1.4% decline in March. 

The better news on the retail sector in April follows upbeat 

business surveys, which indicated that the pace of economic 

growth picked up at the start of the second quarter. However, 

we remain sceptical as to the sustainability of this brighter 

picture.  

The timing of Easter and better weather clearly looks to have 

played a role in boosting sales in April, so it’s wise to treat 

the upturn with some caution. Looking at the underlying 

three-month trend, sales are up a mere 0.3%. With the 

exception of the first three months of this year, that’s the 

weakest trend rate since the third quarter of 2014 (see chart). 

The near-term outlook for the retail sector is challenging as 

the combination of rising prices and falling real pay looks set 

to hit consumer spending and hurt economic growth. 

The latest survey of household finances showed the amount 

of cash that families had available to spend fell at a marked 

rate in May. Real pay is meanwhile falling again amid a 

combination of rising inflation and slower wage growth. 

Official data have already shown the household savings ratio 

to have fallen to a record low of 3.3% in the first quarter as 

past earnings are used to fuel current consumption. Such 

behaviour is clearly unsustainable and adds to suspicions 

that households will revert to pulling back on their spending 

in coming months.  

On the other hand, employment is at record levels and 

demand for staff looks set to continue to rise. Inflation should 

also peak before the end of the year and interest rates look 

unlikely to rise any time soon, adding some support to 

consumption further ahead. It nevertheless seems probable 

that consumers will not provide the same support to the 

economy in 2017 as in previous years.  
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